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AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS
Summary of the meeting of May 5, 2015
The Chair of the CAAP, Ambassador Juan Pablo Lira, Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS, chaired this regular meeting of the Committee.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Bahamas, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Guyana, Haiti, Honduras, Jamaica, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Saint Kitts and Nevis, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela.
The audio recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/CP_CAAP_3352_15_05-05-2015.MP3 
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business for the meeting, document CP/CAAP-3352/15 corr. 1, was adopted by the Committee with no changes. 
2. Note from the Permanent Mission of Canada requesting the consideration of the following topic at the next regular meeting of the CAAP - “Quotas and liquidity risk assessment of the Organization” and submitting Draft Resolution: “Budgetary responsibility to mitigate the problem of liquidity in the OAS Regular Fund in 2015” 
The Chair reminded delegations of the distribution on April 9 of document (CP/CAAP-3351/15) which contained the note from the delegation of Canada requesting an item on the order of business and was accompanied by a draft resolution. In that connection, the Chair gave the floor to the delegation of Canada to introduce the document. 
The delegate of Canada recalled that mention had been made at the March 30 Permanent Council meeting that the document would be circulated.  However, in light of the Permanent Council’s decision not to present new resolutions at that session, the delegate of Canada announced that she would like the proposed draft resolution to remain “on hold” so that it could be presented at some time following the General Assembly session in June. 
Accordingly, after hearing the comments of the delegate of Canada and other delegations, the Chair instructed the Secretariat to take note of document CP/CAAP-3351/15, which would remain on hold until such time as Canada, if it so wished, resubmitted it to the Committee. 
3. Negotiation on the draft omnibus resolution in light of the Permanent Council's regular meeting held on April 29, 2015.
On April 29, the Permanent Council held a meeting on preparations for the General Assembly.  One of the points to be considered was the resolutions to be submitted to the Assembly at its next regular session.  The Chair reminded the delegations that a gentleman’s agreement had been reached on the matter, which could be summarized in five points:
1. No new resolutions would be submitted;
2. The draft resolution enabling the new administration to implement its work plan would be included;
3. Those resolutions deemed essential to institutional continuity in the OAS (e.g., budget ceiling) would be included.
4. Any resolutions referred to the General Assembly would be closed so that the General Committee would not have to meet alongside the plenary.
5. Mandates currently in effect would be reaffirmed.
This agreement was reached to enable the foreign ministers to focus on the dialogue on as important an issue as the Present and Future of the Organization.  In his capacity as Chair of the Committee, Ambassador Lira urged the delegations to comply with the Permanent Council’s request and thus to refrain from submitting new resolutions for this regular session.
The Chair also noted that all mandates not deemed to have expired in the resolution remained in effect and that this applied to the omnibus resolution of the CAAP, in particular to issues that have been an ongoing source of concern to delegations: austerity, efficiency, accountability, effectiveness, transparency, and administrative management. The Committee would therefore pay heed to the resolution that the Permanent Council would issue reaffirming the applicable mandates currently in effect.
That being the case, all of the issues included in the then current omnibus resolution of the CAAP would remain under consideration by the Committee during the 2015-2016 term, to begin next summer with the installation of the new officers, the Chair reaffirmed.
The delegations would therefore be able to focus their efforts and work on the budget ceiling resolution. Said draft resolution would be negotiated in the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters (SAAP), which was installed on May 5 and which the Chair of the CAAP presides over pursuant to Article 93 of the General Standards.
There being no objections or requests for the floor, it was so agreed and the Chair asked the Secretariat to reflect what was presented at that meeting in the report of the CAAP to the Permanent Council.
4. Report by the General Secretariat on the use of authorized funds and expenses related to the change of administration in 2015 adopted by resolution CP/RES. 1045 (2010/15
On March 13, the Permanent Council adopted resolution CP/RES. 1045 (2010/15), “Supplementary Appropriation to Cover Expenditures Associated with the Administration Change in 2015.” In its operative paragraph 6, the member states requested the Secretariat to submit a monthly report to this Committee on the use of the funds authorized therein.
Pursuant to that mandate, the Director of the Department of Financial and Administrative Management Services, Javier Arnaiz, presented the first execution report (CP/CAAP-3353/15).
Following initial comments by the delegations and requests for further details on the report, the Chair asked the Secretariat to continue reporting to the CAAP on the use of these resources in order to comply with the aforementioned mandate, and to ensure those reports contained the details requested.
5. Other business
As this was the last meeting for Carla Menéndez, Alternate Representative of the United States, the delegations and the Chair took the floor to thank her for all her support to the CAAP and the OAS over many years. They added that many agreements had been reached as a result of her efforts as a delegate. In addition, they congratulated her on her new assignment and wished her every success.
There being no further comments from the delegations, the meeting was adjourned.
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